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ALL THINGS SACRED 
 

 

 

Try to carve out some time for one of the following: June 12th at 7:30pm or June 14th at 6:00pm. As our parish 

renovation plans have been out for a few weeks and we have had time to examine them, I would like to do a 

presentation to the parish about sacred architecture and the designs of Catholic churches. The goal is to give the 

foundation for the changes we are about to make for our parish and how it will be a benefit to our worship. This 

will also allow for us all to understand and explain our faith better to those that we meet, and thus allow this 

investment in our house of worship to pay dividends in the souls of those beyond our parish boundaries. It will 

hopefully clarify any questions you may have in your own hearts regarding why certain decisions were 

proposed. I am also excited to share the emerging ideas for our new stained glass windows and the sacred art 

that is proposed for our front area of church. I am not naturally a cheerleader for things, but these ideas have 

me pretty excited and I think I will be able to come out of my introvert shell a little bit more than normal. It is 

great to know that some of the skills that were perfected centuries ago are not entirely lost, and it is a great sign 

of the vitality of our Catholic faith and this culture (albeit wavering) that there is still the ability to produce 

beautiful and creative artwork. 

 

The Liturgy Project, a start-up group of young Catholics in the area, is sponsoring a special Mass at our parish on 

June 2nd at 7:30pm. This group is learning more about the Mass, its meaning and history, and the proper 

celebration of the holy liturgy according to the Church's guidance. As implementers, not reformers, the Liturgy 

Project is aimed to share this study (both in knowledge of the liturgy and in actually praying the liturgy) with 

others through coordinating Masses at various parishes in the Fort Wayne area. The goal of the LP Masses is to 

incorporate traditional elements into the celebration of the Novus Ordo to more clearly show the liturgy's 

beauty and sacredness and follow more closely Vatican II's hopes for the new form of the Rite. A few changes 

make for a radically different experience of worship, including the use of Latin and the Ad Dominum (“toward 

the Lord”) direction of the priest during the Eucharistic Prayer. Gregorian Chant and perhaps even polyphonic 

pieces will be sung during our Votive Mass of the Sacred Heart of Jesus (two weeks prior to the Feast of the 

Sacred Heart). If you are interested in experiencing the liturgy in a way you perhaps never have before, please 

try to come and join us that evening. 

 

We have begun our novena for Deacon David Langford’s impending ordination to the priesthood by Bishop 

Rhoades. With great anticipation, we look forward to his first Mass next weekend at the 9:45am Mass and a 

celebration to follow. I am so glad he desired to share his first Mass with the parish in this way, knowing that it 

will be an inspiration to the young men and women here to remain open to a life-long consecration of their life 

to the Lord in the priesthood or as a religious brother or sister. May the Lord bless him and the other future-

priests with all the grace they need to serve faithfully with the heart of Christ Jesus. 

 

Finally, please plan to join for a farewell celebration for Fathers Stephen and Luke on Saturday June 17th after 

the Mass. It will be a great opportunity for us to show appreciation for their priestly ministry and to wish them 

well as they move forward to their new assignments, taking charge of two parish communities of their own. 

May God’s grace prepare their paths before them! St. Elizabeth Ann Seton, pray for us!  
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Greetings! We did it! Way to go Pioneers! We have finished out the school year and we finished STRONG! The 

last two weeks of school we have been completing our academics, celebrating our successes, and getting ready for 

summer break! Our 8th graders have taken their class trip to Chicago, celebrated their gifts and talents at Awards 

Night, and celebrated their graduation with the whole school at an All School Mass. Best wishes to all our graduates! Your 

future is bright! Please join us as we pray for all of our students and school families. Thank you to our priests, parents & 

guardians, teachers, school staff, students, parish staff, and all those who work so hard all school year. May summer be restful, 

relaxing, and full of new adventures! Happy Summer! Saint Elizabeth Ann Seton, pray for us!

Miss Widner

Principal: Lois Widner     260-432-4001
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CALENDAR

May 31-Summer Break Begins!      June 8-Report Cards Mailed

Congratulations to Elizabeth Hill and Pete Allen 

who were named the ACNPSA (Allen County Non-

Public School Association) Distinguished Graduates 

for 2022-2023! Elizabeth and Pete are Saint 

Elizabeth Ann Seton Catholic School’s two 8th 

grade recipients of this special award! They were 

recognized with all other recipients at a special 

breakfast in May!

NJHS sponsored their 2nd annual Cancer Walk on May 16th. Each grade 

level wore a special color to represent a different type of cancer. OVER 

$3500 WAS RAISED FOR ST. JUDE’S CHILDREN’S HOSPITAL!! Good job, 

Pioneers!

Blessings to all of our 8th

graders as they move on 
to High School! You will 

be missed!
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4:30 pm 8:00 am 9:45 am 11:30 am 5:30 pm

Lector Debby Williams
Elaine Pontillo 

Chris Welling
Carmen Reed 

Dan Landrigan
Tom Niezer 

Jennifer Vincent
Jenny Andorfer 

Kelley Doyle
Frank (Francis) 
Metelues 

EMOC Geri Fromm
Debbe Geary
Keith Hood

Carolyn Adgalanis
Michelle Brown
Pam Walker

Not Needed
Not Needed
Not Needed

Jesse Lommatzsch
Nicole Knoth
Julie Christenson 

NOT FILLED
NOT FILLED
NOT FILLED 

Server Dominic DeLuca 
Jade Bultemeyer 
Lucy Elder 
Caroline Elder 

Andrew Landrigan 
David Krieg 
Michael Landrigan 
Cortes Mata 

Andrew Langford 
Solina Sorg 
Emma Mitchell 
William Turner 
Patience Davis 

Kasey Reinking 
Alex Birkle 
Jessica Birkle 
Lila Shanks 

Timothy Rowan
Viktor Glowacki 
Jack Labrie
Anabelle Pantoja 

Usher Von Bultemeyer
Michael Barnett 

Randy Walker
Rodney Schroeder

Bob Hoppe
Jill Harris 

Steve Wells
Rich Burton 

Mary Barritt 

Welcome
Center

Darren/Kelly Renier Teresa Dunn Bette Worley Kara Slocum NOT FILLED 

Schedule of Ministers ~ June 3 & 4      (***Sub Request)             Page 5

BAPTISMS
Baptisms are typically celebrated at 12:30 pm on the 2nd and 4th 

Sunday of the month. Please contact Raeann Mullen in the parish 

office at 432-0268 to schedule a baptism. 

MATRIMONY
Engaged couples wishing to marry at St. Elizabeth should contact 

Raeann Mullen at 432-0268, before reserving a wedding date. 

Weddings typically take place at the Catholic parish where the 

bride or groom has been registered for some time and are 

attending Mass regularly. Marriage preparation classes take about 

six months to complete, and it is never too early to begin the  

preparation program.

Kennedy Josephine Lamping

Child of Andrew & Lauren Lamping

You are a child of God and you are wonderfully 

made, deeply loved and precious in his sight 

Today as we celebrate Pentecost, Jesus says 

to his disciples: “Peace be with you. As the 

Father has sent me, so I send you.”

During the first quarter of this year, through 

your gifts, the Society of St. Vincent de Paul 

at St. Elizabeth Ann Seton brought the love and care of Jesus 

to the poor by assisting 210 individuals, providing $2,074.46 

in food, $5,921.80 for utility, rent and transportation. We 

assisted 4 veteran's families also. Thank You!

Have you considered answering the call to join the Society of 

St. Vincent de Paul at Saint E's? Our next meeting is 

Monday, June 12th at 7 PM in the Parish Hall. Please join 

us.
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                                    Q & A WITH DEACON DAVID LANGFORD                        Page 6 
 

1.  How long have you been a parishioner at St. Elizabeth? 

 A.  Since I was baptized here as a baby in 1997! Although I only officially registered after I entered seminary.  

2.  What is your favorite memory about the parish? 

 A. Receiving my first communion in second grade. 

3.  What is your favorite memory about the school? 

 A.  Starring in the school play “Angel Alert” in 5th grade – I was Gabriel (one of the leading roles), and I had a lot of fun! 

4.  Who will be doing the homily at your first Mass on June 4 at 9:45 am? Why did you select this person? 

 A.  Fr. Joe Moriarty, the rector of where I spent my first part of seminary, Bishop Simon Brute College Seminary in Indianapolis. 

      He was a tremendous example to me of priestly fatherhood, a holy man, and a phenomenal preacher. More simply, he is a 

      priest I want to be like. 

5.  What are you most looking forward to about being a priest? 

 A.  Giving people Jesus, most especially in offering them the sacraments. 

6.  Who will be vesting you and why? 

 A.  Fr. Drew Curry. He was the associate pastor here growing up, and he was so happy to be a priest. I saw him and thought, I 

      really do want to be a priest. And here I am all those years later! 

7.  When did you first have an inclination to discern the priesthood?  

 A.  As a young child, I think even before kindergarten. 

8.  Aside from your parents, who are one or two people who were most influential in leading you to discern holy orders? 

 A.  Two family members were a big help – my uncle was a priest in the Missionaries of Charity Fathers, and his example was a 

       big inspiration to me. Also my older sister, now a Dominican Nun in New Jersey, who with me growing up was discerning   

       her vocation as well. It helps to have company and inspiration on the journey! 

9.  Describe your relationship with Jesus. 

 A.  It’s hard to describe something so personal and intimate. The Apostles described Him to each other as “The Lord”, as John 

      said to Peter in John 21, and they immediately ran after Him. I try to do the same – to recognize Jesus in my life and make 

      my life as constant running towards Him. Concretely this means daily prayer, spiritual reading, and committing my life to    

      Him as a celibate priest.  

10.  What saint has most influenced you in your formation? 

 A.  A lot of saints have played a role. Perhaps St. John Henry Newman, who I think is the greatest theologian the Church has   

      seen since St. Thomas Aquinas – but who even more importantly was a great saint, whose life resembled that of Christ. It is 

      said that he was the most attractive personality of his age, and through him thousands became Catholic. I would highly    

      recommend everything he ever wrote, both as Anglican and as a Catholic – especially his Apologia pro Vita Sua and his    

      collections of sermons. 

11.  What do you do to relax? 

 A.  I like to read, especially fiction and biographies. I enjoy hiking, biking, and swimming. I love to visit parks and spend time in 

      nature – especially the snow. I enjoy time with my family (I have 5 siblings!) 

12.  What is something that we don’t know about you? 

 A.  In high school I participated in a robotics club and won awards at the National Robotics Competition for entries in robot    

      sumo and autonomous maze-following.  
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SPONSOR OF THE WEEK 

 
ENVISION EYE CARE 

CHRISTINA MUMMERT, O.D. 

& ASSOCIATES 

PARISHIONER 

260-616-0184 
 

 

PLEASE PATRONIZE  OUR SPONSORS 

THEY MAKE THIS BULLETIN POSSIBLE 

$    15,464.82 

$    21,449.60 

$    36,914.42 

$         132.45 

              Page 7 

May 14, 2023 
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HAPPENING HERE Page 9

FAME ART FESTIVAL MAYOR’S CHOICE AWARD RECIPIENT 

Over 6,000 works of student art from the area were displayed at the 2023 Fort Wayne FAME Arts 

Festival. Genevieve Flood (6A) was one of 25 recipients to receive The Mayor's Choice Award at the 

festival this year. On May 10th award winners were invited to attend a reception at Citizens Square 

and meet Mayor Tom Henry. Mayor Henry  spoke about the importance of art in our community 

and thanked all honorees for their creativity and participation. 

BLESSING OF HIGH 

SCHOOL & 

COLLEGE 

GRADUATES

Congratulations to all of our 

high school and college 

graduates! 

There will be a special blessing 

of our graduates during all the 

Masses on the weekend of 

June 10 & 11. 

Caps and gowns are not 

expected to be worn.

FIDELIS & FRATERNUS ACCOLADE CEREMONY

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com



Monday,  May 29 - Memorial Day, Building Closed after 8:00 am Mass 

 
Tuesday, May 30 

12:30 pm Best Years Club      Parish Hall 

4:30 pm Knights of Columbus Meeting     Fr. Solanus 

7:30 pm Men’s BB       School Gym 

 
Wednesday, May 31 

6:30 am Men’s Group      Mother Teresa 

9:00 am St. Paul Street Evangelization     Conf. Room 

7:00 pm Boy Scouts       Scout/Music Rm. 

 
Thursday, June 1 - No Activities 

 
Friday, June 2 

12:00 pm Parish Office Closes      Office 

7:30 pm Liturgy Project Mass      Church 

 
Saturday,  June 3 

Priest Ordinations at the Cathedral     Off-site  

9:30 am Saint Augustine Men’s Group     Fr. Solanus 

10:00 am SPSE Community Evangelization    Off-site 

      

Sunday, June 4 

9:45 am Fr. David Langford’s First Mass     Church 

Fr. David Langford’s Breakfast Celebration    Parish Hall 

 

 

CLERGY: 
Pastor: 
Fr. Terry M. Coonan  ext. 108 
frterry@seasfw.org 
 
Associate Pastor: 
Fr. Stephen Felicichia  ext. 109 
frstephen@seasfw.org 
 
Associate Pastor: 
Fr. Luke Okoye  ext. 103 
frluke@seasfw.org 
 
 

DEACONS: 
Deacon Rob Slocum  ext. 106 
rslocum@seasfw.org 
 
Deacon Steve Reed   ext. 106 
sreed@seasfw.org 
 
 

FACILITIES MANAGER: 
Travis Fudge   ext. 110 
tfudge@seasfw.org 
 
 

OFFICE ADMINISTRATION: 
Parish Office Administration: 
Bulletin Editor: 
Sue Ogg  ext. 101  
sogg@seasfw.org 
 
 
Parish Office Administration: 
Social Media Editor: 
Bonnie Ratti  ext. 100  
bratti@seasfw.org 
 
 

PARISH OFFICE & INFO: 
10700 Aboite Center Road 
260-432-0268 
Monday - Friday:    9:00 am - 3:00 
pm 
 
 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK: 
Please call the parish office to keep 
us informed of the sick and 
homebound or to schedule an 
anointing at  432-0268 
 
 

SAINT VINCENT DE PAUL: 
For assistance with food or utilities, 
please  
call 260-399-9092 
 
 

PROJECT HOPE: 
HOPE@seasfw.org 
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Calendar, clergy & info 

Thank you from Notre Dame Credit Union 

It was a pleasure 

meeting so many 

parish families last 

weekend after Masses 

at St. Elizabeth Ann 

Seton.  Fr. Terry, thank 

you for the warm 

welcome!  As the 

nation’s largest 

Catholic-oriented 

credit union, Notre 

Dame FCU makes it a 

priority to give back to 

our member parishes 

and schools in a 

variety of ways.  Please 

consider signing up for 

ELEVATE$150 to 

discuss any financial concerns or questions you may have. Our representatives will 

answer those questions, discuss ways membership might save you money, and share 

how you can support your parish just by doing things you already do.  After that 

meeting, Notre Dame FCU will donate $150 in your name back to St. Elizabeth Ann 

Seton. Go to https://notredamefcu.com/elevate-fundraising/ , or call 800-522-6611 

to schedule your appointment today.  
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